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PERRANARWORTHAL PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN THE  VILLAGE HALL  ON WEDNESDAY 25TH JULY  2018 at 7.30pm 

Present:  Councillor  G Brown (Chairman), Councillors D Angwin, J Burn,  B Freake , 
                P Fox,  S Kneebone, M Pryor

In attendance:  Councillor P Williams (Cornwall Council)
                         Mrs A Pentecost (Clerk)
                         14 Members of the Public
                         
During the time for public participation the following issues were raised;
State of the hedgerows between the Village Hall and Westmoor Crescent. Objection to a planning application, will be considered at next planning meeting. Still no new handles on stiles. Thanks to a parishioner and the Ward Member for their efforts re protecting the trees at Trewinnard. Disruption at Chyvogue lane with building works, enforcement have now been involved. Request for electoral register, not permitted to release that, the Clerk will obtain an address database from Cornwall Council. Was any feedback received re flooding near the Old Post Office, to which the answer was no.  Complaint that the current development at land off Station Road was causing a lot of dust. Could a link be put to the NDP on the parish council’s website

117/18 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillors Davey and Marven

118/18 DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS’ INTERESTS/DISPENSATION

None
119/18  POLICE REPORT
None

120/18 MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 27th JUNE 2018
On the proposition of Councillor Kneebone, seconded by Councillor Pryor, the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 27TH June 2018 were approved and signed.

121/18 MATTERS ARISING
As per updated action points plus Mr Kemp to be asked re the potholes. Also the Clerk had met with Councillor Marven re the passenger transport scheme. A request for volunteer drivers would be appearing in the Perran News

122/18 UPDATE FROM CORNWALL COUNCIL WARD MEMBER 	
Councillor Williams was not happy with the layout at Treluswell which was now having to be redesigned. There was a temporary diversion at Stickenbridge to allow the straightening of an embankment. A revised tree preservation order had been issued for Trewinnard Road, the more people that wrote in supporting it the better. Re the building work at Chyvogue Lane, this had been passed on to enforcement. One of the conditions of planning approval was that the top entrance was not to be used. He would suggest that everything was photographed and then when the development was complete, the contractors were asked to reinstate everything. Details of the  damaged wall at Chapel Hill/Greenwith had been passed on to enforcement. The Parish Council contractor would be asked to remove it.  In public participation a request had been made for a copy of the electoral register, he confirmed that this was not to be used for  purposes other than during an election campaign.

He would not be supporting the proposal down at Perran Foundry to remove the roof of one of the buildings to enable it to be used for parking.

123/18 PLANNING
a) To approve the Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 4th July 2018 On the  
proposition of Councillor Angwin, seconded by Councillor Burn, the Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 4th July 2018 were approved and signed.  
     b) To set a date for the next planning meeting – 1st August 2018 in the Village Hall
          Councillor Kneebone gave his apologies in advance
a) Perran Foundry   - to hear latest developments and information following the recent consultation day. Councillor Angwin said that he had attended the information event.  He thought there had been a lack of information and could not see how English Heritage would be in agreement with the proposed application.  He had mentioned flooding and that a combination of fluvial and tidal would be very bad. The developers had not been interested in discussing that possibility or the pressure on the sewage system. Councillor Pryor pointed out that it had never flooded in the past
b) Complaints re building work off Chyvogue Lane – update already given in public participation      
c) Survey of Trees within the Parish, details of those which have a Tree Preservation Order on them (map forwarded by e mail to Councillors) Councillors to report back
d) A revised Tree Preservation Order has now been put on all the trees at Trewinnard Road

. 
124/18 CORRESPONDENCE  
Cornwall Council – devolution bulletin
Mr K Hewitt re flood prevention near the bridge. The Chairman said that debris had been removed from the river. The contractor had been asked to attend to this later in the year. This item would be put on the agenda for the August meeting and built into the budget from then on.

                                                                     
125/18 FINANCE    

On the proposition of Councillor Fox, seconded by Councillor Burn, the following invoices were approved for payment;
	Perranarworthal Village Hall
	
	
	
	22.20

	Glenn Humphries
	
	
	
	
	207.60

	K Hewitt - Friends of Perranwell Station
	
	
	185.71

	Royal British Legion
	
	
	
	
	500.00

	T Meyers
	
	
	
	
	
	144.00

	Information Commissioner
	
	
	
	35.00

	Cornwall Wildlife Trust
	
	
	
	96.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	1,190.51



Monies in
Cemetery                                                         316.00
 Wayleave                                                             4.49                                                   
        TOTAL                                                     £320.49


126/18  PARISH PROPERTY
Playing Field
On the proposition of Councillor Fox, seconded by Councillor Kneebone it was agreed that a “perch” type seat be purchased and placed within the toddler’s area at a cost of £300 plus VAT
127/18  HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS
To hear the issues raised with the Public Rights of Way Officer at a meeting on the 24th July and any solutions offered. The Chairman reported on a meeting he had attended with the Public Rights of Way Officer, Penny Hodgson. This had not been as successful as he would have liked. It had been made very clear that only high priority works affecting health and safety  would be carried out. For the time being the paths would need to be attended to on an ad hoc basis and a list of specific issues would be forwarded on to the PROW.     
Footpath from Chyvogue Lane up to school has been cut back by Parish Council contractor. Noted
Graffiti on parish signs – photos previously forwarded to councillors – action to be taken – dealt with by Councillor Kneebone who had reported it and removed it.

128/18  FLOOD PLAN/SEWAGE ISSUES IN THE PARISH
Issues with river dealt with previously, Mrs Hewitt had been the Council’s representative dealing with this, she had now ceased to be a parish councillor.
129/18  NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN   
The Chairman gave an update, a fresh survey was on the way to all parishioners.
130/18  RUTH COLLINS LEGACY
Nothing more to report at present
131/18 COMMUNITY NETWORK FUNDING
On The proposition of Councillor Fox, seconded by Councillor Kneebone it was agreed that the Parish Council submit a bid for funding of 4 speed indicator signs. These would cost approximately £7.2K, and the bid would be for £5K with the Parish Council making up the difference.
132/18  CASUAL VACANCY
No applications had been received therefore the vacancy would be re-advertised
133/18 COUNCILLORS AND CLERK’S ITEMS (for information only)
Councillor Burn – Visicks Yard was a continuing problem, everyone should be on the case
Chairman - The AA sign was back, thanks to Mr Henderson was recorded
Thanks to Friends of Perranwell Station for all their work, the station was a real asset
Councillor Fox – there was virtually a lake at the bottom of Carnon Valley – due to be addressed in September.
134/18 AGENDA ITEMS
None, other than those already mentioned.
135/18  DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 20.40hrs, 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The next meeting is on Wednesday, 29th August 2018, in the Village Hall with public participation between 7.15 and 7.30       

Signed ................................................................   (Chairman) Date ............................…







ACTION POINTS FROM  JULY MEETING
· Planning Meeting - held, minutes attached
· Suggestions for marking the end of World War 1 – on agenda
· Work outstanding on gullies, trees etc by GH – underway
· Volunteers wanted to keep playing field clean and tidy – still looking for volunteers, matter on agenda for August meeting
· Problems with footpaths and river banks – specific issues needing attention have been forwarded to PROW
· Mobile speed indicators – Clerk has submitted the Expression of Interest to Mark James
· GDPR – on August agenda
· Casual vacancy – notices gone up with amended date
· Football Club – more complaints received – on agenda for August meeting
· Potholes in Playing Field Car Park – still waiting for a quote
· Gully at railway station – still attempting to find out whose responsibility it is
· New notice board – installed
· Seat for Playing Field - ordered
· Matter outstanding
· Done
· Underway
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